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Upcoming Events: 

 
• Apr 22: Brian’s Trike 

Race - Indianapolis 
 

• Apr 26-29: MD25 State 
Convention – Muncie 

 

• May 19: Camp Koch 
Day Retreat 

 

• May 19: Brownstown 
Fish Fry 

 

• May 19: Bedford Eve 
70th Anniversary 

 
 

See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 
 

www.lions25e.org 
 

Upcoming  

Official Visits: 

                                                               
• Apr 12: 

Campbellsburg 
 

• Apr 19: Chrisney 
 

• Apr 23: New Albany 
 

• Apr 24: Stinesville 
 
 

See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 

 

www.lions25e.org 

District 25E 
Southwest Indiana Lions 

 

 April 2018 Newsletter 
Volume 11 Issue 11 
Serving 22 Counties! 

From the International President 
 Dear District Governor Keith Thomas,  
 
This is International President Dr. Naresh Aggarwal. I hope this  
email finds you in good health and great spirits in District 25-E. 
 
It is now 9 months since we met in Chicago at the DGE Schooling. Thank you for 
your hard work this year. It gives me great pride to lead leaders like yourself. 
America is the only country to have actually served for 100 years, so I am 
humbled to be chosen your President at this most auspicious time. That is why 
this is the most special year of my life.  
 
However, I have a small request. At the end of this year, in our International 
Convention, I wish to announce that we have fundamentally reached a new level 
of Lionism. That this year was a grand success. That you and I together have 
taken the Association to greater heights.  
 
To say this, I must show 2 performance metrics – service of 150 million people 
this year (an increase of 32%) and membership of 1.5 million (our eternal goal 
since 1982).  
 
We are on track to reach the 150 million service mark. However, the 1.5 million 
landmark is still 50 thousand members away.  
 
I humbly ask you to add 1 net new member per Club. This year, you have net lost 
63 members. Please try to reach net zero for the year, if not a net positive 
number. With 62 Clubs, I am sure this deficit can be reversed by the end of the 
year.  
 
I want our special year to be remembered for a long time. The best way to do this 
is to cross our longest held goal – the 1.5 million mark. Maybe 10 years from now, 
if you meet any DG or maybe myself, we will remember how we took the 
Association across 1.5 million.  
 
I hope you are with me on this. I am trying my best in my home country and 
multiple, but I need your help in Indiana. 
 
All the best. I wish you a great 3 months ahead and many more years of 
enjoyable service.  
 
Thanks & regards, 
Lion Dr. Naresh Aggarwal 
 

 

http://www.lions25e.org/
http://www.lions25e.org/
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Hello Lions,   
Like most of my articles, I jump thru several topics. As you can read from  
the previous letter in this newsletter, the International President has 
challenged the Lions of District 25E to add one new member in every club 
between now and the end of June.  I think we can do better than that!  I 
challenge every club to be plus 2 from the starting number on July 1, 2017.  
Don’t wait for someone else to find a new member for the club, step up and 
find someone!  Yes, it can be scary to ask someone and we all hate to be told 
no, but only by asking will we start to grow again. 
 
And yes, I still want the clubs to review their current membership rolls and try 
to get inactive members either active again or off the membership rolls (see 
March’s newsletter article). 
A possible area to recruit members is from reviewing past membership rolls 
and looking at past dropped members.  Sometimes, a former member 
dropped due to personal or other reasons that are no longer an issue.  They 
may be waiting for someone to ask them again. 
 
I hope everyone is busy working on their club officer elections.  Don’t forget 
about the new offices from LCI, the LCIF Club Coordinator, Club Service 
Coordinator, Club Marketing Chairs. Club Secretaries, it is important to get 
club information entered into MyLCI so the district team can begin to put 
together the district directory and also know who to invite to officer training.  If 
you need help entering your election results in MyLCI, please contact CS Jeff 
Schafer at jeff.schafer1@comcast.net.  Elections should be completed by mid-
May.  The directory takes a long time to complete and print. 
 
Speaking of the directory, it is time again to be placing club ads for next year’s 
directory.  These ads typically wish the incoming Governor a great year or 
promote a club project or fundraiser.  The prices for the ads should stay the 
same as last year; $100 for a full page, $50 for a half page, or $30 for a 
quarter page.  These ads are used to pay for the printing of the directory.  
 
As of the publishing of this newsletter, clubs should already have received 
notice of the district’s plan to elect a 2nd Vice District Governor at the caucus 
meeting in Muncie on April 28th.  We need as many clubs represented as 
possible at the caucus meeting to ensure we have a quorum.   
 
Hopefully in the next newsletter we will be able to announce a charter night in 
Vincennes.  This will be the first new Lions Club of the new district E.  Also, 
don’t forget to sign up and attend the Women’s membership retreat at Camp 
Koch on May 19th.  I would like to see a large crowd there so we can all share 
ideas and grow our clubs. 
 
Racing off to Serve, DG Keith 

 District Team 
 
District Governor: 
Keith Thomas 
400 12th Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
Home: (812) 354-6725 
Cell: (812) 354-4637 
kthomas@threeidesign.com 
 
1st Vice District Governor: 
Ron Edwards 
419 Northwood Dr. 
Bedford, IN 47421 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net 
 
2nd Vice District Governor: 
Sheryl Schafer 
432 N Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Cell: 812.325.7762 
Sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Cabinet Secretary-Newsletter: 
PCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Cell: 812.325.3130 
jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Cabinet Treasurer 
Richard Kaiser 
1510 Red Leaf Dr. 
Evansville, IN 47712 
H: 812.204.2518 
Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com 
 
Global Membership Chair: 
PDG Glen Georges 
Cell: 812.215.9420 
glengeorges@yahoo.com 
 
Global Leadership Chair: 
PDG Jean Bodensteiner 
Cell: 575.517.7613 
lionjeanb@yahoo.com 
 
Global Service Team Chair: 
PDG Mark Clark 
812.620.1082 
m.d.clark106@gmail.com 
 
LCIF Chairpersons: 
1VDG Ron Edwards 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net 

 
 
  
 

Governor’s Corner  
 

mailto:jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:kthomas@threeidesign.com
mailto:Jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com
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mailto:lionjeanb@yahoo.com
mailto:m.d.clark106@gmail.com
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Club Member 
Elberfeld Donald Ray Thompson 

Paoli Meridian Andrew Boston 

Paoli Meridian Barbara Gilliatt 

Prayer List: 

Our thoughts and prayers are with those Lions and their family members or friends around the world that are sick or in the 
hospital or at home, and all others whose losses were unknown to us at this time.  
 
Please email PDG Phil at plange@twc.com or call or text at 812-677-0500 with names, club and condition of those needing 
prayers. 
 
Lion Doris Bliss               Lion Cindy DeHart        Lion Alex Lange  Alice Lange Lion Helen Carson 
Anita Bottom     Lion Jaline Spurgeon   Lion Bob Evans  Lion Joan Bode PDG Alvetta Wallace 
PDG Phil Lange         Lion Henry Spindler   Lion Harry Martin  Lion Jody Call Lion Don Derrington 
PDG Myrna Thompson Lion Ami Yeager  Lion Donnie Call & Daughter  Lion Mary Chisham 
 
 

 Send Newsletter 
Art ic les and 

Pictures (w ith 
captions)  by the  end 

of  each month to:  
 
Newsletter Editor: 
CS PCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N. Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Preferred format for 
articles is .pdf and for pics 
is .jpg. 

We’re on the Web at: 

www.lions25e.org 

Fallen Lions Reported in March 2018  

 

Newsletter, Public Relations & Hoosier Lion 
Some of you have ask the question of who to send information (photos including captions, event flyers & articles) 
to when it comes to the newsletter, public relations and the Hoosier Lion.  Below are the points of contact and 
deadline (if there is one) for each: 
 
25E Newsletter: CS PCC Jeff Schafer, jeff.schafer1@comcast.net.  Deadline by the 25th of each month. 
Public Relations: DG Keith Thomas, kthomas@threeidesign.com.  No deadline. 
Hoosier Lion: Lion Jaline Spurgeon, jaspurg@hotmail.com.  5th of each month. 

1st Vice DG Corner 
Lofty Goals 

 

Thank you for electing me as your next District Governor.  I am truly humbled with the  
support from Lions from our own District and Lions from other Districts.  When I began 
 my Lions journey, I had no aspirations of becoming a Lion leader; much less a District  
Governor.  Even now, I’m amazed at the participation and help from others.  The realization of the power of 
“we” not only applies to clubs, but individuals alike.  Together, we will soar to new heights in service to our 
communities and to each other. 
 
Lion DG Keith Thomas has started some changes as to how 25-E handles events.  For example, he began 
changing reporting at Cabinet Meetings and the content of Officer Training.  These are good changes and with 
your help we will continue with these changes to form a more valuable District Structure for Lion members and 
Clubs.  This past year, training content has been altered to include some items that officers can use to help how 
they manage their responsibilities.  Handouts are available, but now CD’s containing pertinent information as 
links to Lion website locations are also available.  In the coming year it is planned to add samples of forms 
officers can use to provide information to members without having to spend time developing a page on their 
own.  The District Organization will become valuable to Lions Clubs and Members by  
continuing to improve by providing useful information and helpful resources.  Our District  
Organization must become an asset for Clubs and Club Members, not the other way  
around. 
 
(Continued on page 4) 
 
  

mailto:plange@twc.com
mailto:Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:kthomas@threeidesign.com
mailto:jaspurg@hotmail.com
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“Secretary’s Challenge” 
 
In March, we had 71% Monthly Membership Reports (MMRs) and a 32% on the Service Activity Reports 
(SARs) submitted. The MMRs average went up by 16% and the SARs decreased slightly by 5%.  Overall, we 
completed 22,604 volunteer hours, served over 150,000 people, collected over 13,200 eyeglasses and 55 
hearing aids, raised over $118,800 and donated over $36,600 and completed over 1,540 activities.  Keep up 
the GREAT work in your communities! 
 
Need Help: Call or email CS PCC Jeff Schafer, 812.325.3130, jeff.schafer1@comcast.net anytime! 
 

Let’s keep up the GREAT effort and work! 
 

District 25-E Points Contest (as of March 31, 2018) 
 

Large Clubs (>30 Members)    Small Clubs (<= 30 Members) 
Bedford Eve  23,625 pts   Petersburg  33,345 pts 
Georgetown  20,575 pts   Bloomfield  26,425 pts 
Evansville Eastside 15,875 pts   Bedford Noon  15,800 pts 

(Continued from page 3 – 1st Vice DG Corner) 
 
These changes will take time so be patient and participate in the discussion.  If you see something in the 
Organization that needs changing or have an idea to improve how the District operates, make your voice 
heard.  Contact your local Club Leaders, Zone Chair, Region Chair or any District official for answers to 
your questions or to provide ideas and improvements. 
 
Don’t think your input won’t count, won’t be heard or is insignificant.  The only bad question or comment 
are those not asked or those not spoken.  Not every idea is adopted, but every idea deserves 
consideration.  Remember how many times Thomas Edison failed in selecting materials to produce a 
workable light bulb before he found a combination that worked profitably. 
 
Our Clubs have been improving this past year, but many Clubs still need help.  We have experienced the 
loss of some clubs and we may experience more in the future.  On the other hand, there are two new 
Clubs slated to start up in the Vincennes area in the near future.  This process is not difficult but is lengthy 
and takes time to insure a stable structure with planned service activities as well as fundraisers to support 
their goals.  It must be a goal for our District to support our existing Clubs as well as start new Clubs to fill 
voids where there are no Lions to help the communities. 
 
Keep doing all you can do for your communities.  
 
Lion DGE/1st VDG Ron Edwards 
 
  

mailto:jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
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  Club Charter Age (Yrs) 

Francisco 4/2/1947 71 

Bedford 4/22/1948 70 

Mt. Olympus 4/11/1968 50 

Indian Creek 4/30/1977 41 

Seymour Noon 4/7/1980 38 

Winslow 4/6/2005 13 

Club Member Sponsor 
Bedford Noon Andrea Rope Jack Voigtschild 

Dugger Teresa Camden  

Georgetown Matt & Sarah Millies Bob Dodds 

Petersburg Troy & Kelli Gordon Lowell Thomas 

Winslow Norman & Barbara Sweet Arvle Wade 

Club Anniversaries 

 

New Members Reported in March – Welcome! 

 

Indiana Lions 
www.Facebook.com/IndianaLions 

2nd Vice District Governor Candidate 
 
Hello Lions of District 25E.  My name is Lion Kenny Williams, President of the Ellettsville Lions Club.  I was asked to 
provide you information about me, as I have asked to place my name for nomination as District 25-E 2nd Vice District 
Governor during the Caucus at the Lions of Indiana 2018 State Convention. 
 
Born in Princeton, Indiana, but hailing from Lyons, Indiana, I was raised on a crop/dairy farm in a small community. I 
graduated from L & M High School in 1974.  I was nominated and appointed to the United States Military Academy at 
West Point, graduating in 1978 and commissioned a 2nd Lt.  I spent a total of 22 years on Active Duty and the Army 
Reserves, retiring as a Lt Colonel.  I began my second career as an Edward Jones Financial Advisor in 1995 and still 
serve in that capacity in Ellettsville, Indiana.   
 
My Lion career began in 2009, as we rebuilt the Ellettsville Lions Club.  I served as the Club President for the first two 
years, then as Club Secretary for years 2011-2013, Zone Chair for 2013-2014, and again as Club President from 
2014 to present. 
 
I will be celebrating 35 years of marriage on April 12th to my wife, KyongGe.  We have two grown daughters 
(Aubrey,33, and Amy,29) and Grandson (Kenny, who is the light of my life). 
 
If elected at the Caucus to serve as your 2nd Vice District Governor, I promise to work as hard as I can to grow both 
our membership and our service to our communities.  We Serve is not just a motto, it is our responsibility. Thank you 
for allowing me to serve you. 
 
Lion Kenny Williams 
President, Ellettsville Lions Club 
 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/12/facebookIcon.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/minutes/&h=237&w=512&tbnid=Wo0YPzWqkC3mNM:&zoom=1&docid=N-wTquDj1n4T2M&ei=8ec1VLroEcGayATYpYCYDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CFIQMygVMBU&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=1337&page=2&start=11&ndsp=23
http://www.facebook.com/IndianaLions
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President’s Message 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has played an incredible role in funding the 
life-changing service of Lions around the world. It converts generous donations into service 
at the best exchange rate in the world. We are celebrating our foundation’s 50th 
anniversary this year, but this incredible milestone is only the beginning.  
 
LCIF will be launching a US$300 million capital campaign at our International Convention in 
Las Vegas. This campaign will allow LCIF to increase support of its expanding focus areas, 
including our new global causes. Even though the campaign doesn’t kick off until June, I 
need you to help lay the foundation for success now. Here’s how you can help:  
 

• Talk about LCIF on club visits. Let clubs know that donating is another way to 
serve. Every dollar given to LCIF supports the service of Lions.  

• Encourage members to give to LCIF. The average Lion gives US$0.53 to LCIF 
per week. If we can raise that to even US$1 a week, we can double our impact.  

• Make a contribution to LCIF. We lead by example. Put your kindness into action 
and personally give a small amount to LCIF, then let Lions know that you gave. 
Currently, less than 6% of Lions contribute. Can we significantly increase this 
number together? 

 
We have an opportunity to give this incredible capital campaign a running start, and I 
believe success starts with leaders like you. So help our Lions understand just how vital 
LCIF is to our service and to the Power of We. Together, we can increase the impact of the 
foundation today, and for years to come. 
 
Dr. Naresh Aggarwal  
Your International President 

 

The Centennial Celebration Continues in Las Vegas 

Let’s close our Centennial in style as Lions take the stage at the  
101st Annual International Convention, June 29-July 3, 2018, in Las  
Vegas. Join Lion and Leo leaders from more than 100 countries as  
they gather in the entertainment capital of the world to celebrate service  
and friendship. Be a part of history as we celebrate our Centennial  
highlights and look forward to our future.  
 
Registration information is now available! 
 

http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=6CEC896E6872C993901828F206EED601&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/attendees/registration-information.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=7456519A5286B6C7519632DDF9AF34B8&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
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Help Your Clubs Launch a Diabetes Project 

Do your clubs know that diabetes awareness and educational activities count as 
diabetes service projects? For example, they can host a diabetes awareness 
seminar in their communities. The diabetes resources page offers a wide variety 
of projects that clubs can do to help combat this global epidemic—and earn a 
diabetes patch. More than 22,000 diabetes activities have been reported so far 
in this Lion year. Your clubs can be a part of the solution to this devastating 
disease, too. All Centennial projects must be completed by June 30, 2018 and 
reported by July 15, 2018. 

 

Quick Updates 

Only a Few Months Left to Leave a Lion Legacy – Clubs have until June 30, 2018 to 
complete their Legacy Projects. Let’s reach our goal of completing 32,000 projects by the end 
of the Centennial and finish our celebration strong!  

Hello Lions, 

The District Picnic will be on June 16, 2018 and it will be at the Fayetteville Community Lions Clubhouse.  
More details in future newsletter.  Please mark your calendar and “SAVE THE DATE.” 

Thanks, DG Keith 

 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/diabetes/resources.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCoordinatorMarch_EN_Email_2018&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=D5B72CB19D5759A26E87E4C3A2CB8C62&elq=e815e3e1eb394d319c6d3e53bd129022&elqaid=1510&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=227
http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-legacy-projects.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCoordinatorMarch_EN_Email_2018&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=B7FB0213F68EBE420A00796E4487298E&elq=e815e3e1eb394d319c6d3e53bd129022&elqaid=1510&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=227
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                        Last Quarter to Donate to LCIF  
 
We are in the last three months of this Lion’s year and we have yet to meet our goal.  Let’s 
take another look at our commitment to serve our fellow man and donate to LCIF. 
 
Donations are still adding up, but at a slower pace. Through the end of February donations  
from 26 clubs have donated a total of $11,009.22.  This calculates to 42% of our clubs considering LCIF in their 
financial support.  Three months remain to reach our goal of $12,000.00.  A goal to help fund projects needed to help 
those with serious needs.  We are close to our goal which is modest for a district of 62 clubs.  
 
LCIF continues to provide grants to Lions Clubs worldwide and expand their service to those in need.  They cannot 
continue to expand and help those in need without our help though.  Let us be counted with those doing their part in 
support of OUR FOUNDATION. 
 
Thank you for your LCIF support and all you do for your communities. 
 
Lion Ron Edwards 
DGE District 25 E 
LCIF Co – Coordinator District 25 E 
 

Leo Service Grants Are Now Available 

Lions and Leos have been awaiting the launch of the new Leo  
Service Grants.  LCIF is excited to announce that as of  
January 19th, 2018, these grants are available for application!  
Leos will be able to create a bigger impact in humanitarian initiatives within their communities, 
while being exposed to valuable leadership and life skills. 

District and Club Community Impact Grants  
Coming Soon 
 
Soon, when clubs and districts donate to LCIF, they can apply for a grant that will give back 15% 
of that funding for a local project. The District and Club Community Impact Grant requires a 
US$5,000 minimum donation for clubs and a US$10,000 minimum donation for districts. Eligible 
clubs and districts must apply for the grant and upon approval, they can fund a project that helps 
boost their community! 
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Lions of 25-E Did You Know This Happened? 
 
On Saturday, March 24, 2018, Lions Clubs International (LCI) and the International  
Diabetes Federation (IDF) signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU), on the  
occasion of Lions Day at the UN, to establish a cooperative alliance in the global fight  
against diabetes.  The two organizations will come together to help prevent diabetes and improve the quality of life for 
those living with diabetes worldwide. 
 
Diabetes affects 425 million adults worldwide, with the total set to reach 629 million by 2045.1 An estimated 90% are 
affected by type 2 diabetes, which is largely preventable.  One in two people with diabetes has not yet been diagnosed 
and their diabetes is not controlled. When diabetes is uncontrolled, it can have dire consequences for health and well-
being and result in a number of serious complications that impact harshly on the finances of individuals, their families, and 
the economies of nations.  People with diabetes who depend on life-saving insulin and regular monitoring to manage their 
condition pay the ultimate price when they cannot access affordable medication and equipment. 
 
The signing of the MOU solidifies a partnership that will operate at the national, regional and global level. The two 
organizations agree to cooperate in good faith to achieve common goals: 

o Prevent diabetes and improve the quality of life for those diagnosed 
o Raise diabetes awareness and provide education where it is needed 
o Increase access to diabetes care, medication, and diagnostic equipment 
o Develop of holistic diabetes-service projects to improve care 
o Elevate the issue of diabetes onto the national and global political agenda 

 
According to LCI president, Mr. Naresh Aggarwal, “Lions are uniquely qualified to take on the challenge and growing 
epidemic of diabetes.  With over 1.4 million members around the world, we can make an impact by helping to increase 
public awareness, screening for diabetes, and providing one-on-one peer counselling to young people, in addition to 
working with partner organizations.” 
 
IDF President Prof. Nam H. Cho said, “Diabetes is fast becoming a global health emergency.  Without concerted action to 
slow down the advance of this serious and debilitating disease, diabetes will overwhelm healthcare budgets everywhere.  
This is a timely and welcome partnership. Lions Clubs International is a dynamic movement with a vast and influential 
network. It has an impressive track record in bringing about positive change and health improvement.  Our organizations 
are ideally placed to collaborate and make a difference for the many millions now living with diabetes and all those at risk.” 
LCI is the world’s largest service club organization, with 48,000 clubs and over 1.4 million members serving in 200 
countries or geographic areas. 
 
IDF is a leading authoritative global voice for the 425 million people living with diabetes and those at risk of diabetes. 
 
The video stream of Lions Day at the UN and the signing of the Memorandum of Understanding is available at 
webtv.un.org. 
 
With the signing of the Memorandum of Understanding it will be great to get the numbers of people living with diabetes 
down.  Education is going to be a key factor.   
 
Remember, “We can do it.”  
 
2nd VDG Sheryl Schafer 
sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net 
812-325-7762 
 
References: 

1. International Diabetes Federation. IDF Diabetes Atlas, 8th ed. Brussels, Belgium: International Diabetes 
Federation, 2017. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2nd Vice DG Corner 

http://webtv.un.org/search/part-2-lions-day-with-the-un-working-together-globally-to-combat-diabetes.-ldun/5757700531001/?term=&lan=english&page=2
mailto:sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net
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Dugger Lions Club 

The Dugger Lions Club, has donated and delivered dictionaries to third graders at both Dugger 
Union Community Schools in December and Rural Community Academy School, Graysville, in 
March 2018.  A total of 46 students were served between the two schools. 
 
Photos by Lion Debbie Ellis, Dugger Lions Club 
 
 

Nominations and Elections (by PDG Ann Haffner, CS, 25-G) 
 
March & April are the months when your club’s Nominating Committee should meet to propose a slate of 
officers for the 2018-2019 Lions year.  Elections should be held by April 15 and your officers reported on 
the MyLCI website by May 1.  Either the club secretary or president can do this.  Be sure to select term of 
office and click on 2018-2019 before reporting each officer for next year.  All information for your president, 
first vice president, second vice president, secretary, treasurer, and membership chairperson should be 
reported.  LCI now asks each club to report an LCIF coordinator, service chairperson and marketing 
communications chairperson.  Your club’s directors can also be reported.  
 
It is important that each officer’s information is updated before you file the report.  You will probably need to 
add officers’ birth years in order to update their information if the year is not already recorded with their 
entry.  Please make sure names, addresses, phone numbers, spouses’ names and e-mail addresses are 
correct.  It is very important that e-mail addresses for all officers are included and correct. Most 
communication is now done by e-mail and your officers will not receive those communications if their e-
mail addresses are not known or are incorrect.  
 
As you report each officer for next year, be sure to click “save” before starting to report the next officer. 
Before you log out, click on “Club Information” and check to make sure the correct days of the month and 
meeting times are recorded along with the place and address of your meeting place.  
Once you have finished, click on “Reports” and then “Lions Club Officer Report for Next Year.”   
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Georgetown Lions Club 

Georgetown Lions Club’s presentation of membership 
awards. New members, Cathy and Scott Crawford shown 
on far right, were presented their certificates of 
membership by sponsor Patricia Wolf, shown in center. 
Patricia was also presented with an award presented to 
her by club present, Bentley Adams, far left. Not shown is 
Lion Tim Wolf, who was awarded the Centennial 
Membership award for also growing the club. 
 
Photo by Lion Bob Dodds, Georgetown Lions Club 
 

 
Seymour Noon Lions Club – 36th Special Olympics Basketball Tournament 

The tournament was scheduled for January 13, 2018 but Mother Nature was not going to let it be.  An ice storm was scheduled to hit the 
area and Seymour Community Schools shut down all extra-curricular activities.  We received a phone call about their decision, so the 
tournament director got on social media and contacted the teams and coaches about the postponement. 
 
The next week began with trying to reschedule with the school system.  The first open Saturday was March 3 rd.  The next club meeting was 
Thursday and it was decided to reschedule the tournament.  Again, the tournament director, by social media, put the word out that we were 
rescheduling the tournament for March 3rd and that we would like to welcome back as many teams as possible.  The first tournament date 
we had 28 teams schedule and we were very pleased to have 19 teams reschedule. 
 
The morning of the tournament, started early with volunteers arriving at 7:30am to help start setting up.  Window signs were placed, trophies 
unboxed, basketball pressure checked, and paper work completed for the skills forms and team line up sheets were placed on the welcome 
table.  The skills area was measured and taped.  Score boards were checked and scorer’s papers were distributed for both courts. 
 
Around 8:15am the players, fans and coaches arrived and were ready for an exciting and fun filled day of basketball (Hoosier style, March 
Madness).  Closer to game time, which was 9:00am, both gyms were a buzz with teams warming up, stretching and shooting free throws 
and lay ups. 
 
At 8:45am a small opening ceremony was help with a local pastor saying a prayer and a local musician playing the national anthem on a 
trumpet.  After this a few announcements were made, and the tournament was off and running, bouncing and shooting. 
 
Everything was going smooth and on time all morning.  At 11:30am, lunch was served to the coaches, players and volunteers.  A local 
McDonalds donated cheeseburgers and cookies, Jay C store donated chips and water and Pepsi Cola donated the soft drinks.  This was 
served in the cafeteria with Lions members and family serving and welcoming everyone. 
 
As the day went on, teams were getting fewer and smaller in numbers.  Everyone was going home happy with either a trophy or a ribbon 
showing their accomplishments for the day. 
 
As I walked out the door of the school at 4:00pm, it had been a good day for all.  Thanks to the Lion volunteers and families, 2 EMTs, 
ambulance, freshman basketball team, community volunteers, scorers, referees the janitor and the school system. 
 

Working on next year’s tournament to make it a little better and we are hoping to see more teams and another successful 
event. 
 
-Photos by Lion Cheryl Ray 
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Mt Olympus Lions Club 

Mt. Olympus Lions are hard at work at their Fish Fry 
on March 24th where they served a gym full of 
people. 

Photo by DG Keith Thomas, Petersburg Lions Club 
 

 

Tennyson Lions Club 

John Maltby, Gary Higgs, Tonya Higgs, Jeremiah the 
Frog, DG Keith Thomas. Back row right to left: 
Jeremy Ambrose, Janelle Ambrose and Karen Maltby. 

Photo by DG Keith Thomas, Petersburg Lions Club 
 

 

Bedford Evening Lions Club 

The Bedford Lions who helped last year in the “Stamp 
Out Hunger” Food Drive.  This year, "Stamp Out 
Hunger" will be on Saturday, May 12th, and most post 
offices across the country participate. 

Photo by Lion Jan Allen, Bedford Eve Lions Club 
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